
 

 
 
23 May 2025 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 

Summer 1 Week 5 Parent Letter 
 

Congratulations!  
It has been a very busy half term and I would like to thank every member of staff, 
pupil and parent who has contributed to the packed programme of activities and 
learning which has been on offer since Easter. I have been so proud to see so many 
pupils participating in activities and representing our school in a variety of ways 
including our sports teams, our Year 9 residential to Low Bank Ground, our many 
careers visits and taster sessions, our charity fundraising for Christian Aid and all of 
our Form Stars of the Week and half term award winners who have been recognised in our Achievement Assemblies 
this week.  It is an absolute pleasure to see so many pupils thriving and succeeding – they are a credit to themselves 
and to all of you at home.  
 

Exams update  
We are so proud of the way our Year 11 pupils have continued to tackle the demands of exam season and how 
maturely Year 10 have approached their GCSE RE exams.  
 

As I mentioned in last week’s letter, Year 11 pupils finish school for half term at 11am today after the GCSE English 
Language exam.  We hope that they are able to relax and rest over the half term break and use their time wisely to 
keep focused on their remaining exams.  Please check the schedule we shared with you this week for the dates and 
times of those exams and for when pupils need to be in school for lessons and revision. There are some revision 
sessions running in school during the half term break. Pupils have signed up for these in advance. If you have any 
questions or we can support you in any way through the exams season, please contact Mr Carter, Assistant 
Headteacher, at school.  
 

Car Parking  
Please can I ask that you do not drive into the school car park at the start or end of the school day. This 
allows us to move students safely around the school site at these busy times of the day.   Thank you.  
 

Heads of Year – changes for after half term  
Just a reminder that after half term our Heads of Year will rotate and take up the leadership of their new year groups. 
The Heads of Year are: 
Year 7 – Mrs Tither 
Year 8 – Mrs Thomason (no change)  
Year 9 – Miss Gebelli 
Year 10 – Mrs Black  
Year 6 transition for September 2025 – Mrs Roberts  

 
Half term holidays  
School is closed for the May half term holiday next week. We hope you all enjoy the Bank Holiday weekend and the 
half term break and that all pupils return to us safe and well for our final half term of the year on Monday 2nd June 
at 8.30am.   
 

Thank you, as always, for your continuing support of our school.  
 

Yours faithfully 
 

Jane Galbraith 
Headteacher 
 


